
Memorandum 
City of Lawrence 
Public Works 
 
TO: Mark Thiel, Assistant Director of Public Works – Infrastructure Management 

FROM: Steven M. Lashley, P.E., Project Engineer – Infrastructure Management 

CC: Charles F. Soules, P.E., Director of Public Works 

Date: June 6, 2012 

RE: 2012 Microsurfacing & N 3rd-KTA Intersection Update 
June 12, 2012 City Manager’s Report 

 
Please include the following as a City Manager’s Report item for the June 12, 2012 City 
Commission meeting: 
 
 
Public Works Department staff has facilitated a partnership with Parks and Recreation 
Department to collaborate efforts in the enhancement and beautification of the intersection at N 
3rd St and KTA access ramps.  These efforts were performed in conjunction with the planned 
patching and microsurface sealing of N 2nd St & N 3rd St from Lincoln St to the north city limits 
(part of the 2012 Microsurfacing Program project). 
 
The following is a list of planned enhancements and beautification efforts by the departments 
and their divisions: 
 

 PW Street Maintenance Division – Removal of existing traffic islands, installation of 
new curb and gutter, and installation of red brick patterned concrete aprons within 
the new island structure. 
 

 PW Storm Water Maintenance Division – Removal and replacement of several curb 
inlets. 

 
 PW Traffic Division – Installation of new traffic control cabinet, added flashing left 

turn signalization, and installation of video detection with the ability to connect to 
the recently installed N 3rd St ITS fiber optic system. 

 
 Parks & Recreation/ Forestry – Installation of landscaping and sprinkler system 

within the new islands and in the open areas to the northeast and southeast of the 
intersection. 

 
This was a great partnering effort from all those involved. This project provides a very nice 
entrance into the City of Lawrence. 
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